
Kansas Angus Auxiliary Minutes 

June 4, 2022 

KS State Fairgrounds 

Hutchinson, KS 

 

The members of the Kansas Angus Auxiliary met June 4, 2022, during the Kansas Jr. 

Angus Preview Show at the Kansas State Fairgrounds in Hutchinson, KS.  The meeting was 

called to order by President Tonya Rae Theis.  

Members Present: Lynne Hinrichsen, Mary McCurry, Brenna Wulfkuhle, Ashley Navinsky, 

Kim Hill, Beverly Figge, Jessica Brunker, Tonya Rae Theis, Anne Lampe, Melody McCurry, 

Jessica Woodrow, Susan Pelton, Stephanie Dickerson, Lori Fink, Amy Burns and Emily 

Mullen.  Jr Angus members present: Greta Rosenhagen, Addie Haverkamp, and Addie 

Burns.  

Reports of Officers 

Secretary – Emily Mullen, read the minutes of the January 22, 2022 meeting to 

membership.  Lynne moved to accept the minutes as read, the motion was seconded 

by Brenna Wulfkuhle and the motion passed.   

Treasurer – Lori Fink presented the Kansas Auxiliary Accounts as of June 1, 2022: 

Checking Account Balance (1/1/22) - $38,174.29 

Deposits and Income (1/1/22 to 6/1/22) - $8,254.88 

Expenses (1/1/22 to 6/1/22) - $2911.19 

Ending Checking Balance (as of 6/1/21) - $43,517.98 

Lori also asked members to review all information and reminded of 

membership dues.   

 

 

 



Committee Reports  

Miss Kansas Angus and Ambassador – 2022 Miss Kansas Angus Greta Rosenhagen talked 

about her year thus far, aside from being very active in school, she made it to some sales 

and show.  She plans on attending the NJAS and attend the Futurity in January.  Addie 

Haverkamp is the 2022 Kansas Angus Ambassador and has attended sales and shows as 

well this year.  She will be attending the NJAS as well as plans to attend some sales and 

shows this fall.   

Ways and Means – Mary McCurry reported that Prairie Oaks is still taking orders and 

they are ready for holiday orders.  They have added holiday items. Items will remain in the 

$50 price range, allowing us to profit about $25 on each item.  Anne mentioned, if 

reminded, she will post on Facebook before each holiday.  We will put together a flyer for 

the NJAS and put in welcome bags and have some examples on display.   

Kansas Auxiliary Scholarship – Brenna represented the scholarship committee.  They had 

1 applicant which will be announced tomorrow after the bred and owned show.   

American Angus Auxiliary – Anne Lampe announced we have 4 Cook-Off teams this year.   

Tonya mentioned there will be a social at the NJAS on Wednesday at 3:15pm onsite.  They 

are looking for items to give as a taste of KS for about 60-65 ladies.  If anyone has 

anything that they would like to add please let her know.   

Old Business  

Mary McCurry spoke about moving the CD’s from past NJAS into a foundation scholarship.  

Lori Fink and Mary McCurry met with Thomas and Jaclyn (Angus Foundation) in Manhattan.  

They are proposing creating a scholarship that will benefit Kansas juniors.  KS will be in 

charge of selecting our own recipient.  Wording needs to be worked on as far as age, 

application, who is eligible (KS or others).  Mary stated they need $30,000 to start this 

and it will need to incubate for 3 years before we can pull any money out.  The foundation 

is waiving some administration fees.  Jessica Brunker moved to pull the money from the 

NJAS Small CD and NJAS Large CD along with the remainder coming from checking in 

order to start our Foundation scholarship.  We can work on wording later.  Kim Hill 

seconded the motion and the motion passed.   

NJAS update from Anne.  Anne spoke about the Cook Off Teams and who was in charge of 

each of those teams.  She also mentioned the Cook Off T-Shirts costed more than 

expected coming in at $2463.97.  The Auxiliary is going to pay $2000 as voted on at the 



January 2022 meeting.  IF Kansas Jr’s plan to volunteer they may arrive early and set up 

no earlier than 3pm July 1.  The children’s area is looking for toys, games, coloring pages, 

and board games for the kids area.  The Info office is needing volunteers and many other 

areas will need volunteers so please help if possible.     

New Business  

Tonya appointed Ashley Navisky to the scholarship committee to serve 3 years. 

Melody moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Lynne Hinrichson.  Meeting 

was adjourned in due form by the president. 


